
 
 
 

                              
 
                                                  

 

                      22/5/20 

 
Dear parent/carer, 
We hope that you and your family are well, and coping in these challenging and unprecedented times. 
Our school has been open for the children of key workers and vulnerable children since the lockdown began 
on 23rd March, and staff have been supporting the home learning of children who have not been in school. We 
are very grateful to you for the support that you have provided for your child/children over this difficult 
period. 
Following the government’s announcement of its intention to begin the phased opening of schools from 1st 
June 2020, Plymouth CAST Multi Academy Trust has taken the following decisions about the opening of its 
schools. 
 
Plymouth CAST will only consider the opening of its schools once invited to do so by the government on or 
after the 1st June, 2020, and once the government’s 5 tests for moving to the next phase have been satisfied. 
Furthermore, each of our schools is required to complete a comprehensive risk assessment and planning 
process that will be approved by the Headteacher, Trust Education and Standards Manager, and Trust Director 
of Education before it is authorised to open. 
 
The Trust will continue to work with our school leaders, staff, professional associations, local authorities, the 
Regional Schools Commissioner and government to ensure that the re-opening of our schools takes place at 
the right time and in the right way for the health, welfare and safety of our children, students and staff. 

 

After careful consideration and extensive discussion, the Trust has directed its schools to begin its phased 
opening in the following way: 
 

 In-school care provision for the children of key workers and vulnerable children from all year groups 

will continue. 

 Any model of opening must include Year Six 

 Where it is safe to do so provision must include Nursery, Reception and Year 1, or any safe 

combination of these year groups. 

 No year group other than those specified by the government, N, R, Y1 and Y6 is able to return to school 

at this stage. 

 
It is important to note that the Trust’s directive and the local planning decisions of the school may change due 
to guidance from the government, the local authority, Public Health England and other appropriate agencies. 
The government’s date of 1st June for the phased re-opening of schools is only provisional and subject to the 
nature of the pandemic and national control measures as we approach that date. 
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After analysing the space in classrooms and staffing resources available in St Joseph’s we have found that to 
maintain safe 2m social distancing to protect children and their families, and staff and their families, we can 
only offer a return to school for the children of key workers and vulnerable children along with all year 6 
children. All parents of children, that we know to be, in these groups will be contacted by May 22nd to offer a 
place in school. If you feel you are a keyworker but have not been contacted by May 22nd please contact the 
school by email to gillb@st-josephs.plymouth.sch.uk or by phone 07422938855. As defences against the 
spread of the virus develop we anticipate that the circumstances that inform our planning to open will change. 
All parents will be informed if such changes are likely. Some details regarding how we will organise the school 
day to keep all as safe as possible were included in the letter to parents on the 20th May which can be found 
on the home page of the school website. More specific details will be shared before children come into school. 
 
 
We are very grateful to you for your support and understanding as we try to manage this situation in the best 
interests of our children, families, staff and the national COVID-19 recovery plan. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

    
Raymond Friel     BJ Gill 

CEO, Plymouth CAST    Headteacher, St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School 
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